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IN RE: SB1374 by West (Relating to community-based programs for juveniles in certain counties. ), 
Committee Report 1st House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Human Resources Code by requiring the Juvenile Probation Commission 
(JPC) to include in their annual report to the Governor and the Legislature an evaluation of the 
effectiveness of community-based programs and community corrections pilot programs, and 
information comparing the cost of a youth participating in these programs with the cost of committing 
a youth to the Youth Commission (TYC).

The bill would also require JPC and TYC to establish guidelines for the implementation of community 
corrections pilot programs to provide rehabilitation services including delinquency prevention, 
substance abuse treatment and mental health treatment. Juvenile judges in counties with a population 
of at least 335,000 would be permitted to order a youth who commits a felony to participate in a 
community corrections pilot program instead of commitment to TYC. JPC and TYC would be 
required to adopt rules regarding the process by which a juvenile board would be permitted to apply to 
JPC for a grant to implement a community corrections pilot program. A report submitted by JPC 
would include recommendations as to whether any community corrections pilot programs 
implemented by juvenile boards should be implemented on a state-wide basis. The bill would take 
effect September 1, 2009.

The JPC's estimate includes 11 counties and 820 youth with costs of $41.1 million for the biennium. 
However, the bill is permissive and does not require all counties with a population of 335,000 or 
greater to participate in the initial pilot programs. The JPC estimates also include a higher cost per day 
than the Legislature currently funds for residential placement. TYC estimates population reductions of 
103 youth in the first year and 213 youth in future years with a savings of $21.4 million for the 
biennium. This savings includes a reduction of 254 FTES. If the pilot programs are initiated on a 
smaller scale with the determination of more widespread use made during the 2010-11 biennium, as 
required by the bill, the costs of the pilot programs would be offset by the savings from reduced 
populations at TYC, resulting in no significant fiscal impact to the State.

The fiscal impact to counties would vary depending on the type of pilot program implemented and the 
amount of state funds received.

Source Agencies: 665 Juvenile Probation Commission, 694 Youth Commission
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